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(Translated from Arabic) 

Permanent Mission of Lebanon to the United Nations and other international organizations in 

Geneva 

Beirut, 22 June 2021 

A response to some components of the joint communication sent to the Government of Lebanon, 

through His Excellency the Minister of Foreign Affairs and Emigrants, by the Special 

Rapporteur on torture and other cruel, inhuman or degrading treatment and the Special 

Rapporteur on the human rights of migrants 

 The following is a response to the principal components of joint communication AL LBN 

6/2021 sent on 26 April 2021 to the Government of Lebanon, through His Excellency the Minister of 

Foreign Affairs and Emigrants, by the Special Rapporteur on torture and other cruel, inhuman or 

degrading treatment and the Special Rapporteur on the human rights of migrants. 

 The joint communication contains allegations regarding an incident that occurred in Beirut on 

9 April 2021, during which a Syrian citizen and activist residing in Lebanon, named Eid el-Khoder, 

born in 1986, was arrested at a joint military and State Security checkpoint, in what the joint 

communication describes as a “physical and verbal assault” by military and security personnel. 

 The Army Command and the Ministry of National Defence have informed us that no 

information is available on the subject mentioned in the joint communication.  

 We have been informed by the Directorate General of State Security that the International 

Law and Human Rights Department of the Directorate, which is responsible for reviewing complaints 

and allegations concerning torture and violations of international humanitarian and human rights law, 

consulted the competent sectors on the issue raised in the joint communication. It emerged that State 

Security had not conducted a patrol on its own or jointly with another security apparatus in the Manara 

area of Beirut on 9 April 2021.  

 The Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Emigrants takes this opportunity to reaffirm the extent to 

which the military and security services in Lebanon are committed to the provisions of the Convention 

against Torture and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment, which Lebanon 

ratified on 5 October 2000, and to other human rights treaties mentioned in the joint communication. 
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